Blackshear-Prospect Hill Neighborhood Association
January 26, 2017 Minutes of Meeting

David Thomas called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm at the Carver Branch Library.  There were 19 members, some of whom joined at the meeting, present. Minutes of the prior meeting were approved without revision.  The Treasurer’s reported $713.13 plus $150 being held for the memorial for Ms Mitchel, is in the bank.  Those attending introduced themselves.
Election of Officers: Discussion was held regarding the duties of the offices of the association and nominees were solicited from those attending.  After discussion and voting by the members present, the following slate of officers for 2017 was elected.
[bookmark: _GoBack]President: David Thomas; Vice-President: Nell Peterson; Treasurer: Darrell Meuth; Co-Secretaries: Matha Zornes and Parker Douglas; OCEAN representatives: Mark Hogendobler and Nathan Jones with Ted Hinckley and Darrell Meuth as alternate; ANC representative: Amy Douglas with Nathan Jones as Alternate.
Change to location of some meetings: Tiffany Russell suggested the group discuss moving the location of some meetings to local businesses so that the meetings could include a social gathering time for the neighbors to visit and get to know one another.  The group discussed the topic and it was decided to change the meeting locations as follows: February – Carver Library with a speaker regarding protesting tax appraisals; March – Carver Library; April – Social meeting with location to be announced; May-Carver Library; June- Juneteenth Dinner; July-Carver Library; August – Social meeting with location to be announced; September-Carver Library; October – National Night Out Dinner; November – Carver Library; December – no planned meeting.  If there is urgent business that needs to be addressed at social meetings, this will be done at the alternate location for the social activity.
Web Site: Martha Zornes reported that Rick Wallen has paid the $180 annual fee for our web site.  The site can be found at www.blackshearprospecthill.org and all neighbors are encouraged to join.  Eventually, the group should use only the website for communication as the google group site is not very functional and is difficult to use.  Martha will investigate adding a paypal or other such payment site link so that dues can be paid through the web site. Dues are $10 per person per year and are due in January and February.
ANC Report: Nate Jones reported that the CodeNext draft report is due to be published on February 1, 2017.  All are encouraged to review the report as it could have major effect on what is and what is not allowed to be built in our neighborhood.  A link to the report is found on the web site.



